ERPET SeXsER

e Gee, I Wish I'd Been Nicer to Aunt Tillie... When
Gaz Aunt Tillie died, did you feel guilty for neglect-
ing her, for all the birthday cards you'd missed,
the Christmas gifts unsent, the telephone calls never made? Did you think to
yourself, "Gee, I wish I had been nicer to old Aunt Tillie..."? Well, the ISPUG
membership seems to be universally suffering from an Aunt Tillie syndrome; we've
1 received more mail (and more good information) in the past few weeks than ever
did flow in during the course of a year--all of it prompted by our announcement
last issue of the imminent death of the Gazette. Don't feel guilty about that;
the reaction to demise is human and universal.

We summarize below some most useful information which so arrived; God Wot we'd
had it a year ago! Before we do that, however, we publicly thank Terry Peterson,
Joe Bostic, Steve Zeller, John Frost, Gary Ratliff, Reg Beck, Loch Rose and Stan
Brockman, the stalwarts who contributed consistently to the Gazette and formed
the technical foundation on which ISPUG was built. No man is an island; the edi-
tor of this rag merely provided a focus around which the real work was done, not
only by the gentlemen above, but by all the others whose names have appeared in
our columns for the past four years. To all, our gratitude; to all, Godspeed.

FROM HITHER, THITHER & YOWN

ADA Interfaces: Connecticut Microcomputers, 150 Pocono Road, Brookfield
Connecticut 06804, (203) 775-4595, still makes a complete line of interfaces
for serial and IEEE (and, we suspect for parallel) connections to 8032s and to
SuperPET, primarily to interface printers in combination with disk drives. We
have used their equipment for five years, and are most happy with it. Dan Kesler
of 442 Pin Oak Drive, Sunnyvale CA 94086 reports that they still make all this
gear. If you need an interface, get in touch with QM.

Repair at SKYLES: Skyles Electric Works (415) 965-1735, in Mountain View, CA,
still repairs 8032s and SPETs and our disk drives, according to Dan. Call before
you ship the gear.

Reg Beck Offers to Keep APL Group Going

See Reg's column this issue for details (and for his address) .
If you're into APL and want to participate, call Reg or write him!

Bug in SuperPET SuperFORTH: John Spencer of 519 Elsie St., Edwardsville, IL,
62025, has found a bug in John Toebes' FORTH, in U* word. He says that because
this is a machine-language primary used by several other words, the error could
show up in routines that don't even use U* explicitly. If anyone is interested,
John offers a screen that revamps the erring ML, a couple of bytes shorter than
the original, so that no patch is required. Get in touch with John directly. We
are sorry to say that John Toebes' SPET has been hors de cambat for the last
five months; it's out for repair, but nothing seems to get fixed...

Where to Get SPET Fixed. . .

Maintenance in Central U.S.: James A. Segler of Pekin IL writes that he "knows
of a shop that maintains 25 or 30 SuperPETs in nursing homes and does good work
on my two SPETS, drives, and printers. The service man's name is John; he really
knows what he's doing when it comes to Commodore equipment." Try CBM Computer
Center, PO Box 509, 1622 Fourth St., Peru IL 61354 (815) 223-0102.
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